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When VE Day dawns on 8th May 2020 it will be 75 years since the
guns fell silent at the end of the war in Europe. Years of carnage
and destruction had come to an end and millions of people took to
the streets and pubs to celebrate peace, mourn their loved – ones
and to hope for the future, but not forgetting those still in conflict
until 15th August when it was announced that Japan had
surrendered unconditionally to the Allies, effectively ending World
War II.
The 75th anniversary will provide our nation, and our friends
around the world, with an opportunity to reflect on the enormous
sacrifice, courage and determination of people from all walks of life
who saw us through this dark and terrifying period. To
commemorate this important time we are organising VE Day 75, a
three-day international celebration that will take place from 8th
May to 10th May 2020.

It will be an opportunity for us all to remember the enormous
sacrifices that were made at home and abroad and to joyously
celebrate as people did 75 years ago, the arrival of peace in
Europe. Keep the date of 8th May free for our shared moment of
celebration.

Help Celebrate in Hutton Cranswick

Get your garden ready for spring-
time planting

Rotovators for hire,
fully fuelled, delivered

and ready to go.
Ring 07585002787.
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.

Village in Bloom Coffee Morning
At the SRA Clubhouse Rotsea Lane

Saturday 28th March
10.00 to 12.30

Village in Bloom is organising a Coffee Morning on
Saturday 28th March from 10.00 – 12.30  at the SRA
Clubhouse, Rotsea Lane. There will be Plants,
books, cakes, jams, prints, mugs, various craft
items and a raffle.

Free entry, with refreshments.

Come and visit us to see what we are doing – we will
have photographs of our latest projects. Currently
we are responding to the changes in climate by
planting more perennial plants and creating displays
in larger containers and ground beds.

Volunteers
We are still looking for volunteer gardeners to help
with maintenance of part of the border at the
station – Bridlington side. ‘Training’ will be
provided.  Please contact us below if you are
interested.

Next meeting
The  next meeting of the ‘In Bloom’ group
will be on Tuesday 10th March at the
Cranswick Garden Centre starting
at 2.00 pm. All welcome.

Let us know

Several plants have been removed from In Bloom
containers and ground beds. If you notice any
unusual activity around and in the containers and
ground beds - that is, the removal of plants rather
than the planting of plants please get in touch.

We are making good progress with the installation
of larger containers and new ground beds around
the village. We have also been removing many of
the smaller containers  which are so difficult to
keep watered and looking good during the
summer.
Thanks to all the In Bloom volunteers and others
who have helped with this project:

● Thanks to Sears and Newman for
donating 50 box hedging plants

● Mike Harper for donating the large
water trough/ containers and
transporting them to their final
locations

● Sean Paxton for preparing the ground
for the containers

● The Village in Bloom volunteers who
have been  painting the containers,
shovelling  top soil from the large
builders’ bags into smaller bags and
transporting them  to the various
locations and filling the containers
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Hutton Cranswick WI
11 February 2020,
Lyn welcomed members, Jerusalem was sung.
Birthday cards were handed out and Happy
Birthday sung.
We then had the annual meeting  where
accounts were gone through and various reports given. Brief reports
on the book group and coffee stop were given followed by the
competition results.
We have a small prize for each monthly competition and points are
added up for the whole year. In 3rd place was Lyn, 2ⁿd was Gwynneth
and 1st was Jo R. They all received prizes and Jo was presented with
the shield to be kept for one year. All members were urged to enter
the competition as the 2019 winners all happened to be committee
members.
A report was given by secretary Gwynneth, reminding us of the events
in which we had participated over the year, these included  the
Strawberry Tea in our hall and the Group Rally held at the Rugby Club.
The final report, an emotional one, was read by Lyn who is stepping
down as president. A vote of thanks was given by Gwynneth and Lyn
was presented with a  small gift and a bouquet of flowers.
A new committee was elected, mostly the same people, but we now
have a new  president in Gwynneth.
After some lovely refreshments we had a short fun quiz and drew the
raffle. Our next meeting is March 10th, the subject is Knitted Ganseys
and the competition is for a small knitted item. April’s meeting is 14th
April, subject, Burlesque, competition a decorated bra.

If you wish to book the WI Hall for your
next event then please contact the

caretaker, Paul Sedman on 07814 272818.

Could you help?

Girlguiding in Hutton
Cranswick is thriving and
gives local girls the space
to build their confidence and have adventures.
However, Brownies (7-10 years old) and Rainbows
(5-7 years old) units both need new adult volunteers
to help at the weekly meetings.  The two units are
active and lively places where the girls take part in
fun games, activities and badge work. Girlguiding is a
worldwide organisation and helps young women to
find their place in their community as well as
building friendships.  The units love to get together
with other local groups to have even more
adventures.
Our volunteers not only find it very rewarding,
volunteering with Girlguiding can also be great
opportunity where you can develop your own skills
and interests.  New volunteers will be supported by
the team and all you need is enthusiasm and a
willingness to have fun. Could you help? Register
your interest at girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

A simple meal of soup, bread & cheese will be served

at St Peter’s on the Saturdays of Lent, from

12noon to 1:00pm. This will continue from 29 Feb

until 4 April.  It is a joint venture with the

Methodist friends.  Everybody is welcome.
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A service for
Women's World Day of Prayer

will be held jointly, with members of
Cranswick Methodist Chapel,

 at St Peter's Church, at 2.00pm
on

Friday 6 March 2020.
This year, the service has been devised by the
Christian women of Zimbabwe, and will reflect
on the difficulties and unrest that have plagued
their country for many years. It is entitled

 'Rise! Take your mat and walk'.

Refreshments will be served after the service.
Everyone is most welcome.

When : Saturday 14th March 9.30 am

Where : Hutton Cranswick Garden
Centre Cafe

For further
information

please
contact

Rev.d Simon
Elliott

07958
398307

March – The season of Lent
Are you preparing for Spring? We are now in the
month of March. The amount of daylight is increasing
every day, the temperature generally starts to rise a
little and the earth seems to come to life again after
the winter. But, always be prepared for the
unexpected. As I write this, the whole of the UK is
being battered by a winter storm Ciara with winds up
to 100mph and the Humber Bridge has been closed to
all traffic and pedestrians, this being the first time due
to weather conditions in nearly 30 years!

The official day for the start of spring is the 20th
March, and British summertime begins on the 29th
March.

During March Christians from many denominations
celebrate Lent. Did you know that the word ‘Lent’
comes from the Anglo-Saxon word ‘Lencten’ which
translates to ‘Spring’.

Lent lasts for 40 days excluding Sundays and is a time
to focus and prepare before Easter. This is reminiscent
of Jesus’ time in the wilderness, where his faith was
tested and he fasted before starting his public
ministry. Many celebrate Lent by giving up something
significant in their life, and to recognise that Jesus’
sacrifice for humankind was so astounding. This could
be giving up certain foods or changing something in
their lifestyle. Another option may be volunteering to
help a local charity.

It is also time for us at St Peter’s to prepare, by running
weekly Lent courses and lunches throughout the

month in
conjunction with
our friends at the
Methodist Church.
This is a time of
learning,
encouragement
and sharing leading
up to our Easter
service
celebrations in
April.

March is a time of
planning and activity as everything starts to grow
around us. It is time for getting out into the garden,
clearing up after the winter, planting out and pruning
roses and shrubs ready for new growth and a
wonderful display of spring colour and fresh buds
starting to bloom from trees, shrubs and flowers. If
you would like a family spring walk on a fine day, why
not have a walk through Centenary Wood, where
there is lots to see and enjoy.

Do not forget, there is also another important date in
March - Mothering Sunday is 22nd March. A special
service will be held in St Peter’s to celebrate all the
‘mums’ in the village. All will be very welcome at this
special celebration, and looking ahead, we would be
delighted to see you at our Easter services.

Have a wonderful Spring and whatever you are doing
in the Lenten season, may you be blessed and are able
to set aside time for reflection, renewal and growth.

Michael
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We interviewed Peter Hyde
to see what it was like in
WW2 as a child. This is what
we found out…
School life
Peter explained to us that
he only had 4 teachers and
1 head teacher. They were
called: Miss Racey, Mr
Parker, Mr Cundall, Mr
Atkinson and Miss
Whighting. He left school at
the age of 14 so he was able
to go and work. Peter
commented that he came
to our school. Some
teachers kept their job but
some went to fight. Once,
he didn’t have to go to school until 9:30 because of the air raid
sirens during the night. They were warned at school that WW2 was
going to take place.
Play
Peter recounted a game he played when he was a young boy. He
enjoyed playing football and rugby. Also, he used to play cricket.
Homes/Evacuation
Peter stated that his home was not as big as houses are now. He
didn’t get evacuated because he lived in a village so was seen to be
safer.
Work
Peter told us that his father worked on a farm.  They lived at the
top of Hutton. They grew vegetables in his garden so they could
use them in cooking.
War Threat
Mr Neville Chamberlain announced war with Germany on the
radio on the 1st September 1939. Peter wasn’t scared when he
heard about the war or when the war started because they were
told about the war in school and he was too young to understand
everything about it.
War
During the war some very memorable things happened. A fighter
plane and a bomber crashed above his house and all of the fighters
died. Bombs dropped on his street and on Megginson’s Road. He
also saw a buzz bomb in the air gliding down to the floor. Peter
even told us that some soldiers got drunk during the war.
Air Raids
Peter heard air raid sirens and wasn’t bothered by it because it
happened all the time, sometimes up to 2 or 3 times a day. They
were to keep everyone safe.
Rationing
During WWII all sorts of foods were rationed. Sometimes this was
because ships that supplied foods to Britain were attacked on their
journey. There were also lots of other reasons too. Peter
remembered cheese and sweets being rationed. His family were
only allowed 5oz of cheese per week and 14oz of sweets per
month. This was not a lot.
End of War
After the war, Peter’s family and everyone else on his street had
parties outside. They were huge celebrations and even included
fireworks!

Written by Kayleigh, Joseph
and Emily

Children Interviews
Year 6 were asked to visit the Womens’ Institute Hall to
interview five lovely people that were children during World
War 2 and we got to interview Doreen Stephenson.
How old were you at the start of the war?
Doreen told us that she was three years old and her sister was
two at the start of the war. By the time the war was over,
Doreen would have been nine and her sister would have been
eight.
Did you have a big house?
Doreen told us that she had a small bungalow house in a part of
London called Chingford. She had an Anderson shelter in her
back garden which they used whenever the loud, scary air raids
went off so did not have to travel for protection when the air
raid sirens sounded.
Did you move household in the war?
Doreen explained that she did move house (with her mum and
sister) to her auntie’s house in Banbury. She moved because
she wasn’t safe and she had to get evacuated to a safer
environment.
Did you witness any deaths?
Doreen said that she was playing with her friend one day,
however the next day her friend was no-where to be seen,
Doreen told us how upsetting this was to her and it is obviously
something she has never forgotten.

Did you grow food
supplies in your garden?
Yes, she did. She grew
all sorts of vegetables in
her back garden so was
lucky enough to be well
fed. As well as this, her
mum even made
cupcakes for her and her
sister.
What was your
favourite subject at
school?
Doreen’s favourite
subject at school was
music; she said she
enjoyed it very much.
She was happy that she
didn’t even have
homework at school!

What was your favourite thing to eat?
Her favourite thing to eat would be Dolly Mixture sweets,
which she and her sister used to share together. This was a
really good treat for them! They were allowed 12oz of sweets
every week.
Did you have many friends?
Doreen had quite a lot of friends in school however she also
played with the boys out of school too. She couldn’t play with
the boys in school because they had separate playgrounds.

What sort of games did you play?
When Doreen was younger she used to play: ball, skipping, bat
and ball and juggling. Doreen loved playing these games out of
school as well as skipping in school.

Written by Tilly, Eva, Jake and Ava
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Gerry, a friend of mine impressed me
immensely when he told me that he
had met Clayton Moore ‘Who is that’
you might ask? I remember
responding with a Wow!

He shared with me of how that great
meeting came about. As a child he was
recuperating in hospital when down
the ward strode this man resplendent
in a pale blue suit, a red bandana
around his neck and a pure white
‘Stetson’ hat. He also had a black mask
covering his eyes and a black leather
gun belt and holsters containing two
silver revolvers, and of course the
famous silver bullets. ‘Who was that
masked man?’ It was The Lone Ranger
played by Clayton Moore.

In the TV series he played the part of a
surviving Texas Ranger who had been
attacked and was nursed back to
health by the Indian Tonto. He rode
his magnificent horse Silver
throughout the West, doing good
while living off a silver mine which
supplied him with income and bullets.
I can’t hear the William Tell overture
without shouting “Hi Ho Silver!
Away!”.

Apart from The Lone Ranger I grew up
watching Superman, Batman and
many others. For me and countless

others they embodied qualities of a
true hero, a sense of right and wrong,
fighting for the underdog and only
using force when needed. But alas
they are all fictional.

Who are your heroes? Who would you
erect a statue in honour of? Heroes
can divide opinions. You only have to
say the names of Margaret Thatcher
or Arthur Scargill who can be seen as
Hero or Villain depending on which
people you ask.

We have recently remembered the
anniversary of the release of a great
modern hero to many - Nelson
Mandela. Archbishop Desmond Tutu
said of him “He preached a gospel of
forgiveness and reconciliation. He
showed in his own character, and
inspired in others, many of God’s
attributes: goodness, compassion, a
desire for justice, peace, forgiveness
and reconciliation. He was not only an
amazing gift to humankind, he made
Africans feel good about being who we
are. He made us walk tall. God be
praised.”

Mandela offered his thanks for the
influences of religious groups in his life
“It was religious institutions, the
people who bought land, who built
schools, who equipped them, who

employed teachers, and paid them,”
he went on to say “Without the
church, I would never have been here
today.”
It will be no surprise to say that for me
the greatest hero is Jesus of Nazareth.
He was someone who divided opinion
because he challenged people in how
they lived and who they served. He
was exalted by crowds who in the next
breath turned against him.

He still divides opinion and still
challenges our world today and 2000
years later Jesus Christ is the ultimate
hero. He didn’t fight wild beasts, slay
mythical dragons, or thwart schemes
of super baddies. He didn’t have a
Saturday evening TV show, lower the
crime rate, reduce national debt but
he truly lives up to the meaning of
“hero “,“defender”, “protector”. He
walked where we walked, faced the
problems we must face and he won.

My greatest hero is Jesus, believe in
him, put your trust in him make Jesus
your hero and his victory will be your
victory.

God bless,
 Robert
Revd Robert M Amos Minister

Who is your hero?

A simple meal of soup, bread & cheese will be served

at St Peter’s on the Saturdays of Lent, from

12noon to 1:00pm. This will continue from 29 Feb

until 4 April.  It is a joint venture with the

Methodist friends.  Everybody is welcome.
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,
Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 22nd January, 2020 at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson, Wilkinson,
Wilson. Ward Councillors: Evison, Lisseter, Owen.

Parishioners present: Three. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

20/001 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Poolford, Mrs Simpson.

20/002 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Kelly Item No.9((b) - 20/008(b) - Non-pecuniary - Relative of Applicant.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 20/012 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Swan Item No.9((c) - 20/008(c) - Pecuniary – Applicant.
Cllr Thompson Item No. 9(d) - 20/008(d) - Non-pecuniary – Relative of owners of Scurf Dyke Farm.

20/003 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 18th December, 2019, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

20/004 Membership – Cllr Mills, a long serving Member of the Council, had resigned from the Council.

20/005 Police Report – Updates from East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for December, 2019, the
Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner's December, 2019 E Bulletin and an invitation to Meet the
Commissioner 2020 in the East Riding, were noted. Cllr Wilkinson was to arrange to attend a ‘Meet the
Commissioner’ Event.

20/006 Public Participation –

(a) Cllr Swan had declared a pecuniary interest in the planning application at item 9(c) which was work at his
property. He had consulted and agreed the design of the alterations with his neighbour prior to
submission of the application.

(b) Tim Gowthorpe, representing members of the SRA, made reference to his written request that the
Parish Council consider conducting a feasibility study on the viability of using the agricultural lets on
Rotsea Lane as a solar farm. If such a Project came to fruition, Tim proposed the income should be used
towards the cost of the new build at the HCSRA.

(c) Cllr Thompson had declared a non-pecuniary interest in the planning application at item 9(d), as he was
an employee of the family farm and he had been involved in discussions over the land to be leased to
JMB Solar. He was aware of concerns that had been expressed about traffic movements in the
construction period of the development. There had, until recently, been daily heavy vehicle movement
using the route to Scurf Dyke for several years. This was in servicing the former Blue Keld Springs at
Throstle Nest and the collection of milk from the Scurf Dyke Farm. Any heavy vehicle movement required
during construction would be subject to a stringent traffic management plan. JMB Solar had approached
the family as the location, the size and the grade of the land at Scurf Dyke made it economically viable to
construct a solar farm. In such difficult times in farming, this offered the family an opportunity to secure
some certainty for a portion of the farm business for the future. JMB Solar had committed to support
biodiversity on the site and use agricultural good practice in developing a grazing regime to maintain the
grassland.

20/007 Planning Matters – The following decision was noted:
(a) 19/03971/PLF: Erection of two storey extension and porch extension to front and first floor extension to

side at Common Farmhouse, Watton Carrs Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RD –
Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.



14

20/008 Planning Applications:
(a) 19/04163/PLF: Erection of single storey extensions to front, side and rear, erection of garden shed at

rear, following demolition of existing conservatory and garage at 15 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

(b) 19/04203/PLF: Erection of single storey extension and alterations to existing garage at rear to create
office at Mill Lodge, Mill Street, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PU – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Wilkinson).

(c) 19/04212/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear and detached garage at 1 Orchard Lane,
Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning Permission.
Cllr Swan left the room and took no part in the consideration of the application.

It was Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Kelly/seconded Cllr Wilson).

(d) 19/04321/STPLF: Construction of a solar farm and battery storage facility. together with all associated
works, equipment and necessary infrastructure at Land North East of Eastfield Farm, Stockbridge Lane,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RB.
Cllr Thompson left the room and took no part in the consideration of the application.

Cllr Wilkinson raised concerns over the extra 1307 deliveries through the village and back again and
excess traffic due to the 60-80 workers travelling to the site. Noise and disruption due to excessive
working hours would affect her family life and impact of stock grazing in the field.
Cllr Sibley-Calder supported the application as it would provide clean energy, with traffic and ecology
issues managed through planning conditions.
It was Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

20/009 Representatives reports:
(a) In-Bloom – Resolved – To approve the location of containers/ground borders as proposed by the In-

Bloom Plant Group (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Alderton).
(b) Pond – It was agreed that the lights would be turned off at the end of February, 2020.

20/010 Play Area – The actions resulting from the 4 weekly inspection were noted. Of particular concern was
further wilful damage. One of the round posts on the aerospeed cableway had been damaged by knife marks. The
School would be informed of the damage. Cllr Thompson would consider the provision of CCTV as part of the
play area improvement project.

Cllr Thompson confirmed that the application for Commuted Sums was to be submitted to the February, 2020
Commuted Sums Approval Panel.
20/011 Community Safety – Cllr Thompson had received concerns from a resident that there was a large area
of flood water at the corner of Stockbridge Lane and Cross Lane. A landowner had blocked the corner up so
water could not get away and it had become dangerous in the corner for some road users.

There was a suspected burst to the rising main associated with the pumping station on Sheepman Lane. Yorkshire
Water was investigating the problem and had put in place temporary tankering of the waste until the problem had
been resolved. The tankers had damaged the road and verges on Sheepman Lane and a footpath on Laburnum
Avenue. Yorkshire Water had been informed of the damage.

A pollution incident at Megginson Turnpike / Station Road / Stockbridge Lane junction was being investigated
by a Yorkshire Water field team. It was suspected springs in the area were overloading the sewers causing them to
spill. Due to the high-water levels in the sewer, it was not possible to carry out a camera survey at present.
Yorkshire Water was manually pumping out the sewage in an effort to reduce the water levels enough to complete
the camera survey and determine the exact cause of the problem. The work was still ongoing.
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20/012 Clerk’s report:
(a) Village Taskforce 2019 – An update of the Schedule of Work identified in April, 2019 was noted. The

Schedule would be included as part of the reply to a customer satisfaction survey received from East Riding
of Yorkshire Council.

(b) Bus Shelter – Resolved – To accept a quotation for the re-felting (£130.00) and applying a coat of decorative
preservative (£150.00) per bus shelter (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Teare).

(c) Damage to the Green at the junction of Hobman Lane and Main Street – The request for compensation
from Warburtons was in the hands of the Company’s insurers.

(d) Station Road traffic speed survey – A repeat speed survey still had to be undertaken.
(e) Community Emergency Plan – A review of the Plan would be presented to a future meeting.

20/013 HCSRA – Cllr Swan reported; table tennis was proving very popular; football pitches were holding up well in
spite of the wet ground; archery; drones and tots were all doing well; the Ryedale cycle event was planned for early
July, 2020; a ‘Have a Go’ evening was planned for mid-July, 2020; a meeting on the New Build was to be held next
week; the all-weather courts were to be cleaned and SRA had agreed to be part of the new parish website.

20/014 Centenary Wood – The new path and seats had been well received by users of the Wood. It was Resolved
– To obtain a price for upgrading the existing pathway.
A suggestion on traffic management at the Wood, received from a resident, was referred to the Committee.

20/015 Gatehouse Lake – There was a vacancy on the Committee as a result of the resignation of Cllr Mills. Cllr
Wilson agreed to join the Committee. The next Meeting of the Committee was on the 29th January, 2020.

20/016 Parish Plan – The first Workshop was planned for Friday, 31st January, 2020 between 7pm to 9pm at the
W I Hall to cover topics, Community Life, Housing, Environment.

20/017 Communication – Consideration had been given to an offer that provided an improved website for the
Parish Council. The offer was from a Company with experience of the role and business of Parish Councils. A
Senior ICT Application Analyst of East Riding of Yorkshire Council had no issues with the Company and had
suggested there may be benefits in pursuing exploring the offer further. Following consultation with a number of
groups in the Village, Cllr Swan presented a proposal to create an overarching website for the Village. It was
Resolved – To work up a costed solution with the Company. with a view to creating a single website for the
various groups in the Village (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

20/018 Village Show – The 2019 Village Show financial statement and current bank statement were noted. Cllr
Teare reported the Show Committee had agreed a budget for 2020 that would break even. The theme for the
show was the 1940s. This would link into the VE 75 Day celebrations.

20/019 Flag competition – Cllrs Richardson and Teare had visited the School and presented prizes to the children
that were runners-up and children whose design was chosen for the Cranswick Flag. The dates for flying the flag
were to be agreed.

20/020 Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club – Following consideration of a letter from the Bowls Club, it was
Resolved – To grant a request for a £2000.00 contribution towards the purchase of a new lawn mower (proposed
Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Kelly).

20/021 Standing Orders – A revision of the Council’s Standing Orders was to be undertaken based on the latest
(2018) National Association Local Councils (NALC) Model.

20/022 Financial Regulations – A revision of the Council’s Financial Regulations was to be undertaken based
on the latest (2019) National Association Local Councils (NALC) Model.

20/023 Adoption of BT telephone kiosk at 1 Main Street, Cranswick – It was Resolved – To accept and
sign the BT Agreement for the purchase of the kiosk (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).
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20/024 Scurf Dyke Solar Farm Project – JMB Solar had informed the Council that the planning application had
been submitted and was going through the planning validation process. The Council had now been consulted on
the application 19/04321/STPLF (item 9(d), minute 20/008(d)).

Solar farm developers often choose to provide a community benefit package for the local area. JMB had invited
the Council to put forward any suggestions for a community benefit for the Parish. It was Resolved – To take up
the opportunity and, at present, identified four suggestions (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Wilson):

1. A path to be installed for both cycles and pedestrians (which is lit), to connect Cranswick Main Street to the
SRA (currently no safe routes available).

2. Provision for additional parking within the village to include charge points for electric vehicles (encouraging a
greener village).

3. Solar panels for the Cranswick School/SRA new development/WI Hall/St Peter's Church/Cranswick Methodist
Chapel (help cut the carbon footprint).

4. Support for the new build at the SRA - grant towards the new building (improve health and well-being).
20/025 Budget – The latest budget position and bank reconciliation were noted.

20/026 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

20/027 Other payments – Resolved – To approve a payment of £2004.00 to The Parish Notice Board Company
for payment of the balance of the invoice for the new notice boards received on 21st January, 2020 (proposed Cllr
Teare/seconded Cllr Swan). The payments would be recorded on the February, 2020 agenda and in the Minutes.

20/028 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Letter of thanks from Driffield School & Sixth Form re donation to Twilight Bus Service.
(b) Confirmation from East Riding of Yorkshire Council of the receipt of the Precept Demand for 2020-21. The

precept of £33,115.00 was to be paid to the Parish Council in two instalments of £16,557.50 on the 30th

April, 2020 and £16,557.50 on the 30th September, 2020.

20/029 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 26th February, 2020 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

Cheque
No Name Details

Net of
Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

Approved at December Meeting (19/305)

3430 Gina Simpson Expenses re leaflet dispenser/Holder 18.32 3.66 21.98

Total 18.32 3.66 21.98

January

3431 Hutton Cranswick WI Hall Hire of Hall 12.00 12.00

3432 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge to 31st  December, 2019 14.67 0.73 15.40

3433 P. A. Watson Create new window in Hutton bus shelter (19/294) 130.00 130.00

3434 Business Stream
Water consumption - ending 19th December, 2019 -
garden allotments 63.58 63.58

3435 Business Stream Water consumption - ending 19th December, 2019 - pond 137.14 137.14

3436 SLCC Annual subscription 109.00 109.00

3437 Administration Salary and expenses 428.84 428.84

3438 BT Payphones
Purchase of BT kiosk at  1 Main Street, Cranswick
(19/242) 1.00 1.00

3439 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Copy paper and lever arch files 14.64 2.93 17.57

3440 M. Teare Expenses re flag competition (19/029) and Christmas tree 459.64 55.94 515.58

3441 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Repairing damage to The Green 300.00 60.00 360.00

Total 1670.51 119.60 1790.11
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 25th March 2020

 starting at 7.00pm in the W I Hall

The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,
the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

No need to book - just turn up.

The Agenda is available on the Notice Boards and on
Hutton Cranswick Facebook Community page.
There are the January minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There are a number of
plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th
of an acre for £15.00 per year, please fill in an application form
and send it to
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Station Road Level Crossing closed all night 28th March

ERYC is making an Order to prohibit any vehicle proceeding
along Station Road Level Crossing, Hutton Cranswick
commencing 28th March 2020 at 23.30 hours until 29th March
at 08.30 hours to allow works for level crossing uplift.

Alternative Route

Hutton Cranswick Village Flag
It is intended to fly  the Village Flag on Bank Holiday weekends and
during school holidays. We welcome suggestions for other flag
flying dates. The Union Flag is flown on official birthdays and
celebration days as given on the Gov.uk website.
On  August 1st the Yorkshire Flag will be flown.
The “Lest we forget” flag will be flown for 14 days prior to
Armistice Day as part of the Poppy Appeal.
The Christmas and New Year flags will be flown at an appropriate
time. Saint days for England, Wales and Scotland will be recognised
by flying an appropriate flag.

No flags will be flown if the wind speed is forecast to be above
25mph in any 24 hour period.
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A busy half term for all sections!

Beavers have made a start on the Global Issues badge. Here
we have been talking about reducing waste and recycling
(which you may have seen in the Wolds Weekly we
collected a large amount of textiles to add to the
firefighters charity textile collection). We learnt about
saving electric, water and petrol and how we can all do this.

Cubs have started towards their navigator level three
badge. They’ve had the maps out each night and made
some 3D hills out of cardboard by following contour lines
and building up the layers. They’ve also, for fun, been
undertaking some taskmaster challenges, such as who can
eat the most dry Weetabix in a minute!

Scouts started the new year thinking about goals for the
year ahead, completing a timed mile run which they will
try to beat in a few months, and a fun circuits class! And as
life is all about balance we’ve also shared a Chinese
banquet to celebrate the Chinese New Year!

One of our young leaders ran an art workshop where all
the scouts painted an artistic viewpoint of an eye! We’ve
also thought about keeping safe online for safer internet
week.

Thanks to all our volunteers who make it
happen.

If you’d like to join in the fun and are aged
10.5-14 we currently have spaces in Scouts.

Cubs and Beavers have a short waiting list currently, but
we can take names to add to it. Get in touch:
Cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Well the excitement is really beginning to grow now -
only a few weeks left before our first Charity Concert.
This is our biggest event of the year and all profits will go
to SASH, a charity that supports young, local, homeless
people - a very worthwhile cause indeed.

We have now completed learning our last two songs and,
although not yet perfect, indeed possibly not even
remotely close, we have at least battled our way through.
We still have oodles of time to hone, polish and perfect
to ensure a glorious rendition on the night (well, a few
weeks anyway - gulp!).

Never mind, what we may lack in quality, we more than
make up for in enthusiasm. What we can promise you, is
an evening of entertainment and fun, with a packed and
varied programme and your supper included - what more
could you ask for? There are a couple of other acts, apart
from the choir, to keep you entertained plus a raffle and
a quiz and other surprise happenings.

Tickets are already selling quickly, but we would love you
to come along and check us out and maybe even see if
the choir is something that you would like to become
part of. We have welcomed several new members in the
past few weeks and there is still time to be part of the
concert (especially men!).
So, the big event will take place at Foreman’s Garage on
Saturday, March 14th, beginning at 7.30pm. Tickets are
only £10 each and can be obtained from Janet at the
garage or by contacting Fiona on 07984 657071.

The choir rehearse in the back room at The White Horse
on a Monday evening from 7.30 - 9.00 pm. We never hold
auditions and never kick anyone out.
We would love you to join us and enjoy yourselves whilst
helping to raise money for good causes - trust me, it’s a
lot easier than running a marathon!
Looking forward to seeing you either at rehearsals or at
the concert (or both).

In harmony
Haz



22

Your Sports and Recreation Association

We believe a more modern building would greatly enhance the facilities within the village and offer a greater choice of
activities.
We are now planning to build this new facility for the village which will meet these aspirations. To do this we will need to
raise £560,000. We are putting the project plan and detail in place so that we can identify the next steps for creating the
new building.
We are seeking funding through various charities and trusts. We are looking locally to suppliers and trades people who are
prepared to offer their expertise in creating our new building. Please get in touch with Mike Wardell on 07814 923699.

Friday 20th March 7.30 pm

Entrance £5.00

Includes supper

Please phone Mike on 07814 923699
to book your place and your supper

If you wish to book the SRA hall for
your next event then please contact

Frances Johnson on

07813 717523.

Have your next “do” at the SRA
Organising a celebration - Birthday, Wedding
anniversary, a “works do” or fund raising activity -
then the SRA at Hutton Cranswick is an ideal location.

Plenty of car parking, grass area, hall, kitchen and
bar facilities makes it the ideal venue for your next
event.

Birthday Concert
In aid of  SASH

Saturday 14th March

Foreman’s Garage

Hutton Cranswick

£10 - Supper, Licensed Bar & Raffle

Doors open 7.00pm for 7.30pm start

Contact Fiona -07984 657071

SASH - Charity No 1054890

Classification: PG     Admission free
Refreshments will be served

The worldwide phenomenon becomes a grand
motion picture event, as the beloved Crawleys and
their intrepid staff prepare for the most important
moment of their lives.  A royal visit from the King
and Queen of England will unleash scandal,
romance and intrigue that will leave the future of
Downton hanging in the balance.  Written by series
creator Julian Fellowes and starring the original
cast.

Due to the conditions of our licence, we cannot
give the names of the films, but for more details
you can phone 01377 253547

Children must be accompanied by an adult.
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COME AND HAVE A GO!
FOR COMPLETE BEGINNERS
Every Friday afternoon at 2pm

Try your hand at short mat indoor bowls
Bowls available - please bring flat sole shoes
and FOR THOSE WITH SOME EXPERIENCE -

Activities to improve your game!

Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website or telephone
01377 270621 for more information

www.huttoncranswick.com/bowlsclub.html

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

Wednesday 18th March
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club

At the rear of the White Horse Car Park.

Doors open from 7.00pm

Eyes down at 7.30pm

Good Prizes - Refreshments

In aid of
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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Harriet’s Story
Hello my name is Harriet. I’m not quite sure how old I am I think
this is right that I’m 12 but I don’t keep track. I’ve been on my
own since my mum died in a factory when I was younger. And
well I’m not quite sure what my dad had to go through but my
mum told me when I was younger that he had to stomach a huge
sacrifice. Now it’s just me against the world. I make my money
by doing something called ‘Finding the pure!’ It’s were you just
pick up (poo) pure with your bare hands on the spot. It’s hard
growing up in Victorian times but you have just got to get on
with it. Sometimes I have had to go down a sewer just to have
a crumb of bread. Although sometimes I find a shilling or two
but others I wake up sick or starved but I get on with life. You
might think that I’m over exaggerating but you should try living
in Victorian London being cold and un-wanted. I used to work in
a cotton mill working my fingers to the bone and getting whipped
with a cane or getting smacked with a ruler. I sleep at a fish
market on Monday to Wednesday other days I find a place down
an alley or something like that just somewhere sheltered. That’s
my story.
By Ruby

Nathan’s Story
My name is Nathan and I am about 10 or 11. I have no mum or
dad or any family members in fact. I got a new job today for
going into the sewer, finding money and quickly getting out
because if I stay in for too long, I will get flushed into the sea
because of the sewer cleaning. Today is my first day on the
job. My boss told me I had to go in first, which I think isn’t very
fair. I jumped into the sewer and looked left and right then my
boss came down. We wandered through the maze of sewer
pipes, looking for money, coins, notes, whatever we could
find. Then we saw it, a silver coin, but then we heard a big,
gushing sound. I quickly got out, but I never saw the man
again.
By Archie

Timmy’s Story
My name is Timmy I don’t know exactly how old I am I think I
am 9 I have been on my own since I was 5 I am always hungry
because I don’t know how to find food. I made money by picking
up dog mess I sell and people make leather out of it. It might
sound horrible but I do it it’s hard work because sometimes I
don’t have enough space in the bag. Once I made a little bit of
money I spent it on food. Another time my friend made lots I
can’t remember what job but it was a good one. My job it’s hard
because it stuck up the wall I have to scrub with my nails it smells
really bad. I know another child who is a bit like me but he went
into the sewers and got lost never came out I hope he’s ok last
time I saw him he had silver. Hopefully I’ll get a bit more money
because I am really hungry. And to get food and shelter. I know
someone called Charlie boy he went in the sewers too haven’t
heard much from him I hope he’s ok last time we spoke he was.
When he got the job he was excited for it. Am still trying to get
more money. Today I got £5.00 I mean that good sometimes I
have to hide when I’m gonna get food because robbers are
around I have seen one almost robbed me. I am glad I don’t get
robbed let me tell you what happened to my family I just found
out so their job was rat catching they did it for the money and
they have to get the right amount or the hounds are on them
they have to see which dog was faster at getting the rats what
happened to my mum she got poisoned dad got hounds on him.
It was crazy people said and that job is still going on today at the
pub. Lots of people have got the hounds on them.

By Ethan

Maddie’s Story
Hello there, my name is Maddie! I am not exactly sure how old
I am but I think I’m like 13-14 and I very sadly live on the
streets. I did have a family I think but just yesterday my ears
dropped on a conversation that I never even had a family. But
here is my story. When I was just 3 my mother died from
cancer. That really changed our lives because my mother was
rich! When she died it was a life changing experience. Then it
was just me and my father and we had to steal bread from the
rich! Since we didn’t have much money me and my dad had to
find a job but it was very dirty! It was dog poo picking the best
ones were the hard dry ones because they were easier to
make leather out of which makes leather jackets. I went
everyday it was horrible! I picked up a gooey green one up on
Wednesday it has been a week and it is still on me I tried
washing it in a puddle but that just made it spread. My father
never lets me get the hard ones. Then many more people
started there was Timmy, Jako, Paul and Jamie. I never get
there on time though because I wait at least 1 hour waiting for
my best friend Kayleigh ‘who also started.’ Kayleigh comes on
the train from miles away when she heard about this job so
she doesn’t know her way round that’s why I wait for her.
When we arrived on Thursday there was nothing there! So
that’s how I got here sleeping outside a fish factory on
Billingsgate Street.
By Emily

Stories About Victorian Children by Year 5 Pupils
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising,
The Bulletin is produced and delivered
 monthly by our team of volunteers.

If you need help with
Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;

Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333.

If you would like to send an item/advert for publication
please email this to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will
be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will

do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by

the 18th  of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour copy of

the Bulletin on the village website www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

MARCH DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Every week
Mondays Village Choir Practice 7:30-9:00pm at The
White Horse, Cranswick
Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story 1:30-2:45pm at
St Peter’s Church
Tuesdays Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For
more information contact Rose Bell on 01377 270220
Wednesdays Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-
12:00noon at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursdays Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Fridays Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at
SRA Rotsea Lane. Entrance £1.00 including coffee or tea
and biscuits

Monday 2ⁿd Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
For information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377
253572
Monday 2ⁿd Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick School
Thursday 5th RNLI Second-Hand Sale 1:00pm at Old
Town Hall, Driffield Small admission charge
Thursday 5th Pig Bingo 7:30pm (Eyes Down) at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Friday 6th Women’s World Day of Prayer 2:00pm at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton
Saturday 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th Lent Lunches 12noon to
1:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton

Monday 9th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Tuesday 10th WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Speaker - Mrs Walkington   Subject – The History of the
Gansey              Competition - A Small Knitted Item
Tuesday 10th Village in Bloom Meeting 2:00pm at
Cranswick Garden Centre  All Welcome
Thursday 12th Flicks in the Sticks 7:30pm at Methodist
Chapel, Cranswick
Saturday 14th Men’s Group 9:30am at The Garden
Centre Cafe. For more information contact Rv’d Simon
Elliot 07958 398307
Saturday 14th Hutton Cranswick Choir Birthday Concert
7:30pm at Foreman’s Garage. Tickets £10 including
supper. Contact Janet at Foreman’s or Telephone Fiona
on 07984 657071

Monday 16th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
For information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377
253572
Monday 16th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick School
Wednesday 18th March Bingo 7:00pm at Bowls Club-
behind The White Horse
Friday 20th Caroline Hawley Antiques Expert 7:00pm at
St Mary’s, Watton Tickets £10 including buffet. Contact
Liz 01377 253405 or Jo 01377 270228
Friday 20th Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA. Rotsea Lane.
Entrance £5.00 includes supper. Phone Mike Wardell on
07814 923699 to book a place

Monday 23rd Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Wednesday 25th Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 28th Village in Bloom Coffee Morning
10:00am-12:30pm at SRA Clubhouse, Rotsea Lane
Saturday 28th Hutton Cranswick Playgroup Easter Fair
1:00pm-3:00pm        at WI Hall, Cranswick
Monday 30th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick School

Future Dates for Your Diary
Saturday 4th April ‘Olivet to Calvary’ at St Peter’ Church
Friday 8th May 1940s Themed Street Party for VE Day
75th Anniversary

Sunday 26th July Village Show 11:00am-4:00pm

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary,
please email ourvillages@hotmail.com or contact Sue
Moody on 01377 275333
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